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AM iS PftISftAMME... IS AWESIME!!!
~

0 say the students at the
TemagamiPublic School
We have received

delightful letters from the
students who participated in
the TPS Specialized Arts
Programme funded by a
grant from the Temagami
Community Foundation.
Afterreadingtheir enthusiastic
letters, I wished that I had
been in the classes too!To be
able to share them with you,
I have taken excerpts from
each and every one and
compiled it into one overall
letter - June Keeuil

Iam one of the children who
took part in the watereolour

art programme. I am writing Helen Hall with Katie Laronde, [ada Langford(L) and Mary Beauchamp(R)
to expre§§ my utmo§t
gratitude for your generou~ dona"tiom5,which make it pO§§ible for our classes here at TPS to take part in this wonderful
programme. During the past three month§, we have been fortunate enough to have the opportunity to learn the basic
skills in the fields of line danCing, hip hop, and water colour painting.
The dance class was really fun because we got to makt: up our own dance and preeent: it to tht: class and teachers. We

all had fun, including the teachers. The one Ienjoyed the most wa§ tht: hip-hop dance - it got mt: reet activt:! I'd like mort:
things like that in the school.
Art is one of the best subjects that we have at TPS. I love painting so much with a

woman called Helen Hall. We learned how to use watereolour paints and make beautiful
picturee at; the same time. Thank you for buying supplies and having an artist; come and
teach us watereolour. All the brushes that; you bought for us worked well. Miss Hall
taught us many teeching§. It wa§ §uper fun. I am very grateful that such an
accomplished eruet: came to teach us. Ifind that she is very artistic conSidering that
she is an artist. She is a very encouraging teacher and inspired many of us. She set a
good example with her paintings and drawings.
Miss Hall taught us to make things look real. Ilearned how to mix coioure together

nice and smooth so it turns out beautiful. Ilearned how to make paints blend in to each
other using water. I learned a lot of new things like how to bleed in colouro. Ihave learned
many different ways t;hat; colours can mix to create cooler colours. She taught us to
relax if you want to do a good job.

Wepainted very beautiful paintings. It was very relaxing. Wepainted treee, mountains, leaves and a whole bunch of other
thingS. My favourite one£?to paint were the loon and the sunflower. I liked all the paintings that we did because I felt
inspired to paint. I can paint flowers. fish, sunsets and eunrteee. Who knows we might become water colour artists if we
keep this up. Our parents admired some of our work so much that they put them in frames and hung them on the wall.
Art is challenging but rewarding. I was never good at drawing and painting until the art programme. Before, I couldn't

paint that good but now I feel like I can paint a masterpiece. As the classes went on I could feel my creative tneuncte
flowing through my body like bubbling rapids and by the end I felt like Iknew myself better. Now Ican water colour alii want
and do a decent job at it. It's really easy once you get the hang of it. The only thing that is hard is knowing when you are
done. I once had a perfect water colour piece and I saw a little detail to add so Iadded it and messed it all up!
Ilearned a lot from all these programmes and may have a chance to use these skills later on. Now weare able to sell off

all our artistic pieces on the silent; auction at t;he spaghetti dinner. Weall have picked out our best ones. Weare going to
t;ry to buy them in t;he silent auction. This way we support our iundrsieer: Half the money we raise goes back into t;he art
programme so we can do t;his again next; year. It; would be great if we could have some more activities like that.
You sponsored us for our art programme and made it so valuable for us to get a decent education. It is hard to find a

kmdred spirit these days and you are definitely one of them. I hope we can do it again next; year 80 we can buildt
on what we have learned t;his year. Iam excited to learn more.
Ijust want to say thanks for the year. It was so fun. .
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Our Recent Grantees
The project nurtures leadership
potential through the experience of
wilderness canoe trips for youth from
both the municipality and Bear
Island, by providing an opportunity
for youth ages 12 to 17, who
otherwise might not be able to
participate. The goal is to help them
build a positive future for themselves
through the acquisitionof self-esteem,
life skills, and positive relationships.

tables and

Working with young
children and their parents,
this programme offers
workshops, information
sessions and gatherings,
promoting early literacy
and healthy parenting. The
programme is facilitated
through an experienced
early childhood educator,
guest speakers, and
volunteers.

To provide an enhanced fine art experience through exposure
to professional troupes, orchestras, dancers and story tellers,
and by bringing in experts from the community to share their
expertise with the pupils, and to provide the resources needed
to go above and beyond the curriculum expectations.

ing Our Board Members
"'VORHTNG TOGETHEn"
Walter Ross talks with John Sewell and Liz Rykert
"I seem always to want things to happen faster," says Walter Ross, one of the founding

members of the Temagami Community Foundation.
"I know ( have an optimistic viewpoint, but I think the foundation will have a lasting long-term benefit to the
community," says Walter. "It has the potential for colJaboration, and the possibility of moving past the particular - and
sometimes conflicting - interests of different groups in Temagami."
Walter comes by his optimism naturally. His parents Margaret and Grant Ross, began visiting Temagami in the 1930s, and
the grandfather of his wife Joanne, Berkeley Stark, was the £ire ranger in the area in the early decades of the 20th century.
As children, he and his sisters Elizabeth, Mary, and Jane attended Camps Temagami and Metagami, and in the early 1%05
his parents bought a cottage on Island 725. Temagami's been a fixture in his life, and the life of his three children Sara,
Graham and Elissa, ever since.
"I think it's important that there is a community institution that mutually represents aboriginals and the rest of the

community. I know it's the first of its kind in North America, but it's such a good idea that others are sure to follow."
Walter is trained as a chartered accountant, and was a partner with Clarkson Gordon and then Ernst & Young until 1997,
when he retired. He has a long-term interest in children's and family issues. He served on the board of the Laidlaw
Foundation for eight years (including serving as president), with a particular interest in linking environmental issues to
children's health. He has also been a board member and president of the Family Service Association of Toronto.
"What the world needs more of is collaborative ventu.res like the Temagami Community Foundation," he says. "Different

people working together on common problems. There are many social needs, but working together is
the only way of overcoming inertia. It's also why I've become a part of a number of other projects in the "6E&-. ~""_""",.--"I
community. Of course I'm optimistic." But when Walter gets to Temagami it is not just the community .o=;~

activities that he devotes considerable time to. Since his days at Camp Temagami he has been honing
his technique for producing cinnamon buns and blue berry pancakes in the wild. Ifyou arrive for a visit
at just the right time you are likely to find him ensconced in a comfy chair enjoying a good read and
offering up one of those cinnamon buns. Like cooking and reading, the time he invests in the commu-
nity are the things he enjoys most at Temagami.
"1think the Community Foundation is a good community investment. I urge others who, like me, have
been invigorated by Temagami, to support the Foundation financially OT by volunteering one's time and
expertise, or better still both."
Walter and his family have made a generous donation to the Foundation in memory of his parents.

Walter & Joanne in Temagam!

Walter's parents,
Margaret & GrQnt,

arriving in 7Cmagami
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Profiling our Donors
Pam (Myers) Morgan talks with Sandra Chivers

jU've-acre island with a spectacular cliff sits in the northeast comer of the northwest arm of Lake Temagami.
The Myers/Morgan families own this island, #1128. I had the pleasure of speaking with Pam about the
istory of their island and her family's long, devoted involvement with Lake Temagami.

About 1911,Pam's great grandfather on her mother's side, Mr. Haserot had been summering in the Muskoka region.
The Haserot's place burned down that year and they were devastated. However, Mr. Haserot had realized the
Muskoka region had become "too settled and busy," so why didn't they go farther north to see what they could find?
With that idea in mind, he hired guides, loaded up provisions and canoes, and boarded a train, taking it to the last
stop. He headed out on Lake Temagami and upon seeing the island with the impressive cliff at the end of the bay,
decided that was the island he wanted. It was the cliff that reaUy hooked Mr. Haserot into settling on the island. He
and his party camped until building the main cabin in 191.7,and other out buildings followed. He loved the north
woods, hailed from Oeveland but was involved with pineapple plantations in Hawaii. The canning facilities for
those plantations were in Cleveland.

Pam's grandparents followed suit and spent summ.ers on the island as well Pam's mother Jean (better known as
Bean) grew up in Oeveland and attended Hathaway Brown, whe.re she met Everett Myers, a stude.nt at nearby
University School. Bean and Ev were married in Ashland, Ohio and then began the dilemma of having to split
summers between Ev's family place in northern Michigan and Lake Temagami. Finally, in the late 1950's, they
decided to spend entire summers on Lake Temagami. It was not a difficult decision in the fact, they knew where
their hearts were, but more to do it delicately so as not to upset family dynamics. Ev and Bean had three children:
Pam, Phil and Jay. Pam lives with her husband, Rod, in West Hartford. They have two children Betsy and Tim. Phil
lives with his wife Ann and son Rett in Ashland, OH, as do Jay and his wife, Liz. Pam's brothers and son attended
Keewaydin. Pam never attended a camp on the lake: her mother thought it only fitting that she remain on the island
for the summers. Pam loved her time on the island, never having a lack of things to do: water skiing, swimming,
fishing, day trips into other lakes, canoeing .and just sitting on the dock enjoying beautiful Ternagami days.

,. H .EO - Those beautiful days can turn bad very quickly on Lake Temagami. Pam had such
an incident happen to her when she was about 16. She had taken one of the
family boats to Bear Island with her boyfriend and brother, Jay, who at the time
was about 7 years old. A storm hit while they were there. Then the skies cleared
and they headed off back to the island. Within minutes, the wind came up again
and even though she was going forward, waves were crashing over the transom
and slowly sinking the boat. Turning around she barely made it back to the dock
at Bear Island, where the boat promptly sank to the bottom. Many helpful folks
gave them blankets, warmed them up and then provided a ride back to the island
following the storm. As it turns out, this storm was THE storm that hit the lake in
the late 1960's with winds of tornado speed tearing through the region knocking
down trees and cutting a huge swath, still noticeable today.

The island remains pretty much as it has been from the beginning. There is
running water but stiU no electricity. A phone was added in 1981, as Ev had
developed health problems and there was a need to reach help in an emergency.

Many traditions continued over the years: fireworks off the cliff, Sunday "formal" dinners at 1:00, showing one
could swim around the island, washing up using the white enamel water pitchers and pans and being old enough
to go into Obabika Lake on day trips.

Pam's fathe.r passed away in 1982 on the way home from Temagami. Bean passed away in 2002. Pam and her
siblings continue to spend time at the island and lake they love, but with one generation gone, she is nostalgic for
the bygone era of her childhood when she spent large parts of each summer on the island.

Pam is very positive and excited about the role the Temagami Community Foundation will play in the future of Lake
Ternagami. She very much likes the idea of people from different parts of the lake community coming together for
one common cause. To quote from the TCF mission statement: "Care and nu.rture for the place we know as
Temagami ~ the land and its inhabitants ~ for today and the future."

"The Temagami Community Foundation strives to continually improve our skills as
grant makers, making a visible and lasting difference in our community through a .

granting programme that is balanced, flexible, creative and responsive.

The TCF will consider projects that:
• Meet an obvious community need within our Mission
• Promote community discussion & dialogue
• Foster shared responsibility and common well-being
• Involve volunteers
'. Create excitement in the community

The TCF will not fund:
• Individuals for personal support
• Capital Campaigns
• Operating deficits
• Political or religious activities
• Fundraising dinners or event sponsorships



Temagami Community Foundation
Finance and Investment Committee R~p(}l'tfor 2003
The Temagami Community Foundation has completed its second full year of operations. The
exciting part of our story is the great grants that we have made this year, some of which are
described elsewhere in this newsletter.
These grants are made possible by the many generous donations made in 2003, amounting to
$79,000.Our total assets at year-end were $137,000,up from $120,000 the year before, and we
were able to make almost $43,000in grants. To our donors, thank you. .
Carol Rykert has contributed $25,000 per year for three years to enable us to pay for
necessary start-up costs and operating expenses, and an anonymous donor has contributed
$120,000 to date to enable us to make grants prior to the accumulation of an Endowment
Fund. We are very grateful to these two donors. Without them our Foundation would have
taken much longer to establish a significant presence in Temagami.
For 2004 we hope to attract many more donations, large and small. Each dollar adds to the
Endowment. The Foundation is a registered Canadian charitable foundation able to issue tax
receipts. We also have equivalent charitable status in the United States. Our financial
statements have been audited by KPMG, Chartered Accountants, and are available on
request.
We will endeavor to be good stewards of all resources entrusted to us so that our Endowment
Fund will grow and provide lasting benefit to our community.

Respectfully submitted,

Walter Ross FCA
Treasurer

Message from the President
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Bythe time you read this, we will be well into the new season.
Welcome back, to those who are returning, and to those who
are gearing up for the influx of people, good luck!! Here's to
a great summer to all of you. .
These days, when I think of Temagami, I can't help but think
of Carol and Ken Reeder and the loss of their little girl,
Avery. This accident has been a real blow to the community.
The family will need the support of the community. In her
memory, for those who may not know, they are asking that
donations be made to the Early Years Program in 'Iemagami
and to the TPS Library.
The Third Annual General meeting was held at the
Temagami Train Station at the end of March. The
Foundation welcomes new directors Maureen O'Sullivan Carol alld Avery Reeder discover baby chicks tvitil Barb, lan, Emma

h h
I and Wendy and Alison during Early Years Prog..amme

and Roxane Potts, to t e Board. T. e Board is encouraging
anyone who would like to volunteer and/ or who may be interested in being a director to contact the office.
The annual conference of Community Foundations of Canada was held in Quebec City in May. Five Board
Members and four of our local youth participated. The youth were involved in sessions specifically for youth
and learned lots about foundations. They were quite excited. In their own words:
"We left with new perspectives about foundations and new and creative ideas for our own foundation. I am very
excited and looking forward to when Temagami's YAC (Youth Action Committee) is started."
"Over all I have made great connections all over the globe with individuals who have helped me envision a YAC
for my community and have empowered our organization and all of its members to be able to make Temagami into
all that it can be. "
Look for information about a youth driven initiative in our community this summer, If you are between the
ages of 13 and 25, interested in knowing more about your community, and would like to participate, please
call the office.
This summer the foundation in partnership with St. Simon's congregation will host an historic walking tour
in the Town of Temagarni to raise money to pay for new windows and a new coat of paint for this small but
historic building ..The tour will begin at the train station Saturday morning, July 17th and end with a good
old fashioned strawberry social. Look for further details in the local paper or call the office, 705-569-3737.
I look forward to seeing you over the summer.
Respectfully
Victoria Grant
Coordinator


